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Date: 01/10/2021
Megan Turmezei

Senior Programme Manager

Oxford Academic Health Partners

Dear Megan,
Please may I take this opportunity to thank you and the Board of Trustees of the Oxford Academic Health Partners Charity, for kindly awarding the Jackie Walton Vascular Studies Unit team the funds to hold a 1-day educational and service development away-day which we held on 30th September 2021.

The team were all very grateful for this donation. Attached is a copy of the programme.

The Jackie Walton Vascular Studies Unit comprises a small team of specialist Vascular Scientists in various stages of their career development, that provide non-invasive peripheral vascular diagnostic tests. The unit primarily supports vascular surgery, TIA/Stroke clinics, renal vascular access (fistula), diabetic foot clinics and the National Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm Screening Programme (NAAASP).
The work is highly skilled and is both physically and mentally demanding.

During Covid, the team were, at short notice, displaced from their specialist clinical area and had to re-establish a makeshift service at the opposite end of the hospital to continue supporting urgent vascular patients. That combined with many months of unpredictable daily workload made working very challenging until the team eventually returned to it’s original facility. Approximately 60% of the team contracted covid at some point throughout this period too.
The away-day gave some much needed breathing space as well as an opportunity to meet with clinicians that use the service. We were lucky to have favourable access to St Catherine’s College which is an excellent venue for such a meeting.

The day started with an informal, historical recap of how the service started and has since evolved, reviewing the significant achievements and progress made over the few years prior to Covid, including modernisation, increase in patient activity, research, and education.

This was followed by specialist Consultant talks on topics relating to relevant day-to-day activity. These helped explain how the service is used and how valuable the information is that the service produces.

The afternoon was spent with the team reviewing the current service and working environment, with opportunities to record what each team member would most like to see improve. This could range from staff lockers to quality assurance.

By the end of the afternoon, we also discussed future service objectives for the team to work towards over 12-18 months.
This was a great way to get the whole team involved in planning their own workplace and generally converse with one another.

The college provided an excellent dinner attended by Professor Handa; a consultant radiologist, and consultant surgeons which all helped towards team building as well.

It was a hugely beneficial day of learning, planning and team building.

Thank you once again for the kind donation.

Yours Sincerely,
Klaus Bond
Klaus Bond

Chief Vascular Scientist

Vascular Studies Unit

Level 6

John Radcliffe Hospital

Oxford

OX3 9DU

Tel 01865 223091
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Jackie Walton Vascular Studies Unit


Level 6


John Radcliffe Hospital


Headington


Oxford  


OX3 9DU


Tel. 01865 223091


Opening Times: 9am – 5pm


Monday to Friday











